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On June 8, 2009, we issued our audit report to the Federal Aviation Administration 
(FAA), “Training Failures Among Newly Hired Air Traffic Controllers.”  Overall, we 
found that FAA’s system for tracking training failures was ineffective and that the 
data in FAA’s national tracking system were incomplete, inaccurate, or understated.  
We made several recommendations to focus FAA’s efforts on developing procedures 
to obtain accurate data on training failures so it can effectively monitor and improve 
its controller training program.  FAA agreed with our recommendations and 
established acceptable timeframes for implementation. 

The House Appropriations Committee Report directed us to update the both House 
and Senate Appropriations Committees by March 15, 2010, on FAA’s progress.  
Accordingly, we plan to begin an audit later this month; our audit objective is to 
evaluate FAA’s actions taken to improve its system for tracking the training progress 
of newly hired controllers. 

We will contact your audit liaison to schedule an entrance conference.  If you have 
any questions or need additional information, please contact Dan Raville, Program 
Director, at (202) 366-1405 or Bob Romich, Project Manager, at (202) 366-6478. 
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